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Dear School Family,

Keyham Barton News!
Today, we have had our St Aloysius Mufti
Day! We are raising money for the Catholic
Children’s Society, who have supported
some of our families. Thank you for
supporting this cause.

Catholic Children’s Society
Mufti Day for St Aloysius Day

Friday 18th June 2021
Thank you to all that donated to this
worthy cause.  We will update you

next week with how much we raised.
Thank you.

SPF Cream
Now the weather is getting warmer, please
can you apply sun-cream to your children
before school. The 12-hour ones are the
most effective for longer-lasting protection.
We are not allowed to do this ourselves as
staff. If your child needs to put sun-cream
on more regularly, they will need to bring a
named bottle. We can supervise them
during break and lunchtimes. I would also
recommend they have a named hat and a
full bottle of water, also named.

COVID Roadmap Update
We will continue with our existing measures
and bubbles and review in light of the next
Roadmap review on June 21st. Please can
you keep to your staggered timings as it
can get quite congested outside at the start
and end of the day. Also please keep to our
one way system and keep your children
with you when you pick up in the
playground. Thank you.

First Holy Communion
Preparation classes will be every Tuesday
from 3:15-4pm. Our next is Tuesday 22nd
June at 3:15pm. If you are interested in
your child preparing for First Holy
Communion, please let the office know.

Walk in Their Shoes
The latest update on the container is that it

has arrived in Banjul, The Gambia. The
container was loaded and left Plymouth on

7th April. It was meant to arrive on 22nd
May, then 28th May, but now it's estimated
to be 10th June as there have been some

delays. We will keep you updated.
Thank you for all your donations!

Our running total is 1304 pairs of
shoes!

Parking Reminder
Following on from this week’s parking
issues, I am sorry to say that we will have
to report any number plates that are
parking on the yellow hazards.The purpose
of the hazards are to keep your children
safe. Please do not park there. It is a £70
instant fine. I have asked for an increased
presence from civil enforcement and the
council as no-one should be subject to
abuse for asking you to keep our children
safe.
There are measures in place where the
council will be improving the traffic calming
measures outside our school also as I am
in regular dialogue with the council about
this. Below is a reminder of the message
from Darren Stoneman who is the Civil
Enforcement Officer.

Rest assured our staff are working hard to
keep everyone safe.
Many thanks for your support.

Dear Parents and Carers,

I have been asked by your school to write
to you to highlight the need for everyone to
make road safety around your school a
priority.

Over the past 12 months, life has become
very different for us all and more parents
than ever are using the car to drop off and
collect their children from school. This
presents a number of risks; the main one
being the risk of a collision between a car
and a child. I am sure that none of us would
want to see that anywhere in our city.

To support safer roads around our schools,
we have implemented a number of
measures to try to protect children on their
journeys. At your school, this includes a
large ‘School Keep Clear’ area outside the

main entrance of the school with a
designated crossing point: it is an offence
to stop or park in this area. We have also
installed a number of Double Yellow
Lines in the area to ensure that the
street corners are kept clear to help
children crossing the roads. Again, it is
an offence to park here.

You will, over the coming weeks, see an
increased presence from my team at the
start and end of the school day and our
camera safety car will be patrolling the
area; this will mean that should any vehicle
be observed parking or stopping in the
areas outlined above, you may be issued
with a £70 Penalty Charge Notice. These
rules apply to all motorists, including those
of you who have a taxi collecting your child.

We have undertaken a survey of local
parking availability and there is ample
parking in the street surrounding the school
for you to be able to park safely and legally
to collect your children. Over the coming
months, we hope to work with the school to
attend some classes or assemblies to work
with your children on road safety and
heighten their awareness of the dangers on
the road.

I thank you in anticipation of your support;
however, if you would like to discuss this
with me, please feel free to email me:
Darren.stoneman@plymouth.gov.uk

Kind Regards
Darren Stoneman
Civil Enforcement Manager

HOUSEPOINTS
This week’s winners are

FATIMA
Well done! The team with the most
stars wins a mufti day at the end of

the term!

A Head Teacher’s award is for
children who have really excelled in
the classroom. They are given
rarely and only for extra-special

learning and behaviour! This week, awards
have been given to:
Patrick WH for his amazing spelling and
presentation! Keep it up!

HERE EVERYDAY, READY ON TIME
Now, more than ever, regular
and punctual attendance is
crucial to your child’s
achievement in school.

The class with the highest
attendance this week was:
EYFS Courage - Well done!

A faith community, gathered together to learn, with love and respect for each other.
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Keyham Key Awards!

Courage: Daisy is a Go for it Gorilla for
super independent phonics!
Kindness: Evan is a Choosing Chimp for
choosing a quiet space to complete his
writing activity.
Compassion: JJ for being a Concentrating
Crocodile in all his lessons.
Forgiveness: Vinny is a Slinky Linky
Snake for using his knowledge of ancient
Greece in his story writing.
Peace: Eliza is a Go for it Gorilla for
working hard to learn her tables before our
multiplication check.
Integrity: Year 5 for talking about some
very important and mature topics, all of
which they have handled with such
thoughtfulness.
Justice: Liam M is a Slinky-Linky Snake
for linking his life experiences to his writing
skills to create amazing sentences.

Here are this week’s
Top Online Learners

EYFS Vladimir

Y1 Philippa

Y2 Brooke

Y6 Jack

Y5 Harry

Y4 Eliza

Y3 Jesus

Y2 Caleb

Y5 Mackenzie

Y4 Kayla

Y3 Jessica

Y2 Mohammad

Eat Them to Defeat Them!

Week Two - Keyham Barton Vs
Sweetcorn. We certainly defeated

sweetcorn. Keyham Barton, are you
ready for your next challenge?

Week Three is
Keyham Barton Vs peppers!

Eat them to Defeat them before the
veggies take over the world!

TOP DOJO WINNERS
This week’s winners are:
Courage - Mason & Liby
Kindness - Lucas
Compassion - Oliver
Forgiveness - Luke
Peace - Patrick C, Emmanuel &
Kayla-Mai
Integrity - Ellie-Mae, Rory & Nissi
Justice - Danielle & Jack

A huge well done and thank you to
everyone for your consistent hard work,
fantastic learning behaviour and good

manners!

Summer Term Sports Clubs:
Monday - KS1 Football with Argyle
Tuesday - KS2 Basketball with Raiders
Wednesday - Year 5/6 Exim Dance
Thursday - Year 5/6 Running Club
Friday - Year 3/4 Football with Argyle
You will need to sign up for clubs by
emailing the office. All sports clubs
are free for this term. If your child
attends a club on a day that doesn’t
match up with their PE lessons, they
can still wear their school PE kit for
the day. Yellow t-shirt; dark bottoms;
school jumper/cardigan; appropriate
footwear.

Friday
18th June

Yellow,
Blue and White Mufti
day

Friday 16th July Reports and classes
out

Wednesday 21st July Leavers’ Mass 2pm

Thursday 22nd July End of school year

WORSHIP AND LITURGY
Trust in Jesus

In this week’s Gospel, we hear about Jesus
calming the storm.
Jesus and his friends set out in a boat to
get to the other side of the lake when
suddenly a storm blows up. The wind is
howling all around them, the waves are
really rough and the boat is filling with
water. Jesus is asleep, but the disciples are
really frightened they are going to drown!
They wake Jesus up and shout at him to
help them. Jesus tells the wind and the sea
to be calm. All at once, the storm stops.
Just as he wanted his disciples to have
faith and not be frightened, Jesus asks us
to have faith and ask him for help in our
storms. Jesus can help us through difficult
times if we let him.

Action
There are often times where we feel

frightened and worried. The storm in this
story can be seen as a metaphor for difficult
times or times of challenge and anxiety. We
may worry about changing schools, moving

year groups or anything that feels a bit
unknown and scary. Write down your worries
or fears on a piece of paper. Say a little prayer

giving them to God.

Have a lovely weekend!
Rachael Riley
Headteacher

A faith community, gathered together to learn, with love and respect for each other.


